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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Lori Boyer, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION MINUTES-approved
Wednesday, December 13, 2017
City Council Chamber
9:30 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order on Wednesday, December 13, 2017, at 9:34 a.m., in the Council Chamber, by the Chair, Council Member Lori Boyer.

In attendance: Council Members Lori Boyer (Chair), Al Ferraro (Vice Chair), Aaron Bowman; Commissioners Matt Brockelman, Robert Birtalan, Lindsey Brock, Steven Davis, Jill D. Haskell, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Steve Swann;  Marshall Adkison, Ex-Officio, Michelle Tappouni, Ex-Officio; Commissioners Garrett N. Barket and Jed Davis were excused; State Representative Jason Fisher was excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Dr. Quinton White, Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University; Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator/Dockmaster; Philip Zamarron, Legislative Assistant; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.  See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the October 11, 2017 and November 15, 2017 Commission meetings.  The latter had two corrections.

Dr. Gerard Pinto continued his presentation on the State of the River Report 2017.  His presentation at the November 15, 2017 meeting had been shortened because of time constraints.

Dr. Pinto reported that the wetlands continue to be an issue.  He explained that the wetlands were important for flood protection.  The wetlands condition is trending unsatisfactory.  The number of threatened species in the wetlands (manatees, bald eagles,  storks) is growing.  A problem in the tributaries is the amount of contaminants.
Council Member Lori Boyer reiterated her concern about the water quality in the tributaries.  In particular, she wanted to know what we can do to reduce the fecal coliform in the river’s tributaries.  Dr. Pinto explained that while the fecal coliform issue is trending to slightly improved, we need to get people off of septic tanks.  The public needs to know what is happening in the tributaries.  Ms. Boyer indicated that Craig Creek was located in her Council District and that septic tanks were not the issue there.  Commissioner Michelle Tappouni reported that the Environmental Protection Board has been discussing the fecal coliform issue.  The Board has taken a look at McCoy’s Creek.  The EPB felt that it was imperative to make the public aware of this issue.  Dr. Pinto said that the City’s Environmental Quality Division is trying to determine if the fecal coliform in the tributaries is from animals or humans.
The Chair, Council Member Boyer, noted that the Waterways Commission is the City’s venue to study the conditions of the wetlands.  She will put the wetlands on the agenda for the Commission’s January meeting.

Commissioner Lindsey Brock wanted to know if we had data on the total acreage of wetlands that are preserved in Duval County.

Commissioner Steve Swann referenced graphs in the State of the River Report that indicated that as the purchase of mitigation credits for the wetlands is on the rise, preservation initiatives have lessened.  Is this good or bad?  It is an item that will be on either the January or February meeting agenda.
Next on the agenda was the St. Johns River Status Report on Water Quality and Manatees.

Dr. Quinton White reported that the salinity in the river has significantly increased recently.  Water level is a foot above normal.  Dolphins have moved away from the area because of the salinity.  Dr. White explained that NOAA (National Oceanic Atmospheric andAdministration) has sensors in the river that provide scientific data.

Dr. Gerard Pinto reported that on a September 28th aerial survey ten manatees had been sighted.  A mother and calf were sighted near the Ortega basin; they will need to be rescued.  There have been seventeen (17) manatee deaths for the year.  Five  were watercraft related; five were perinatal; one death caused by cold stress; one from natural causes; and five fatalities the cause of which is undetermined.

Council Member Aaron Bowman, Chair of the FIND (Florida Inland Navigation District) Subcommittee provided an update on the FIND Subcommittee’s work and the 2018 project recommendations.  He explained the FIND application process and reported that with the Subcommittee having vetted the 2018 proposed projects, the Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department is preparing legislation for the Mayor’s Budget Review Committee.  Mr. Bowman distributed a list of the projects that cited the type of project (design, construction and acquisition), the estimated costs of the projects and who had requested the projects.  
Council Member Boyer said  that since FIND only reimburses 25% of the costs for acquisition projects, a decision would have to be made at MBRC on whether or not  additional funding sources could be  identified for the Chowder Ted’s Restaurant.  Otherwise, the Reed Island dock & park development project would be moved up from the Alternative Projects list to the Recommended Projects list. 
Mr. Bowman reported that the Subcommittee learned that some of the projects could be funded in the CIP (Capital Improvement Program) budget.
Under New Legislation, the Chair, Council Member Boyer, explained that there were two pieces of legislation that the Waterways Commission has to assess but since we had neither the ordinances nor bill summaries before us, the items would be taken up at the January Commission meeting.  

On the Status of FEMA Applications regarding Hurricane Matthew and dock damage assessment after Hurricane Irma, Daryl Joseph, Director, Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department and Robert Skalitzky provided an update.  

Council Member Boyer referenced an article that appeared in the Florida Times-Union that stated the City had not submitted applications for FEMA reimbursement funds for dock damage from Hurricane Matthew.  Mr. Joseph explained that his department had costs estimates but was awaiting findings from consultants.  He further explained that delays in the City’s submission of applications have no negative impact on the potential for reimbursements.  
Spread sheets were distributed that listed parks, the parks’ damaged amenities, whether the amenity was open or closed, status of the work and the estimated time of completion.

On Oyster Research performed by the Florida Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services.  Marshall Adkison, Ex-Officio, reported that FACS officials are expected to visit the area to assess the viability of re-opening oyster beds.  He reported that recent tests by the State of Florida have identified no problems.  There has to be 30 tests before re-opening oyster beds can move forward.
Margo Moehring, Project Manager, Maritime Management Plan,  made a PowerPoint presentation on the Maritime Management Plan (MMP) Recommendations.

Ms. Moehring recounted how research for the MMP began in late 2015.  She explained how the plan was a collaborative undertaking involving the Northeast Florida Regional Council, Jacksonville University and the University of North Florida.  Oversight has been provided by Jacksonville, the Beaches communities and Baldwin.  The Jacksonville Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department and the Jacksonville Waterways Commission were all components of leadership.  She explained that public engagement has been an instrumental component in amassing information for the report.  There have been numerous  CPAC and community meetings to gauge public input for a draft action plan.  Once specific recommendations were receive by MMP, the draft action plan can be crafted.
Council Member Boyer wanted to know if there was a timeline for the drafting of a resolution.  She urged the Commission to study the distributed material and come back with questions to raise at the January Commission meeting. (Ms. Moehring will e-mail additional material).
Commissioner Brock wanted to know if the MMP leadership team had collaborated with the Coast Guard and Navy.
Commissioner Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., wanted to know if there had been any consideration of ADA (Americans with Disabilities Act) issues.  Dr. White explained that it was assumed that  all new water-related recreational facilities were ADA accessible.  Ms. Boyer said that the maintenance of existing facilities should include ADA accessibility.

On Updates on task assignments, Council Member Boyer recounted the three Subcommittees that had assessed river activation issues and potential: sports, entertainment, and non-motorized activities.  She indicated that she would be e-mailing the subcommittees’ recommendations and the Waterways Commissioners who volunteered to oversee work in moving forward with actions.  She implored the three new Commissioners to indicate what particular area they might be interested in pursuing.
In Old Business, Council Member Al Ferraro asked about the status of the USS Charles Francis Adams.  Council Member Boyer reported that it was her understanding that the vessel is not yet in dry dock and that specific dockage in Jacksonville had yet to be determined.

In Public Comment,  Janie Thomas, Executive Director, Shrimp Producers Association, remarked the salinity levels in the St. Johns River were exceedingly high and that explains why shrimpers are not catching much shrimp at this particular time.  She voiced her opposition to the use of mitigation credits for wetlands.

John Nooney feels that the mitigation factor in wetlands has a negative economic impact.

He remarked on the artificial reefs program.  He cited the new guide for downtown Jacksonville and noted that the guide does not identify kayak launches.  Council Member Boyer noted that the guides were produced by Downtown Vision, Inc. and not the City of Jacksonville.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:25 A.M.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division  (904) 630-1729

February 14, 2018

Posted: 4:00 P.M.
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